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Lesson from My Baseball Coach

When I was in high school my baseball coach was also my high school 
principal. He is a great guy and taught me a lot of lessons. One of the lessons I 
learned from him was the importance of promptness.

“If you’re early, you’re on time. If you’re on time, you’re late. If you’re late, 
you’re already behind everyone else.” We heard that every practice...EVERY. 
SINGLE. PRACTICE. But, it stuck with me. This quote is true to all aspects of life. 
It’s certainly true for school. More than half our students start their day with math or 
reading. When a student is late, he/she misses important information not only for 
that day, but that will be built upon in upcoming lessons.

So, when a student is “just a few minutes late,” he/she is effecting much more 
than the few minutes he/she is late. If a student is late 10 times in a year and is 5 
minutes late every time, he/she will miss 50 minutes of instructional time. This is 
the equivalent of almost one math period or over HALF of a reading block. 

Now, will there be times that everyone runs late every now and again? Yes, 
you bet! But, please remember that school is like a job and it’s important to be on 
time and ready to learn.

I also know that every day almost 400 students are here and on time and it is 
greatly appreciated. Thank you to all of our parents and families. Whether you 
actively support by volunteering or working with Junior Eagle Boosters, or you are 
doing a great job as a parent/guardian at home, thank you. Your support does not 
go unnoticed. Have a great day and know my door is always open!

Thank you,

Mr. Jim York

Principal, O’Neill Elementary School



A Few Announcements...

● We are in the middle of winter and, boy, has it been cold! That said, 
we have had many students show up to school without the proper 
winter coats or gloves. We have some extra hats, coats, and gloves. 
However, if your student does have a winter coat, please make sure 
he/she wears them to school.

● Arrival time is very important. Please remember that the doors open at 
7:40 and the tardy bell rings at 8:00. Schedules hit the ground running, 
so if a student is even a few minutes late, he/she misses valuable 
information and learning time. Please do your best to get your child to 
school on time.

Eagle Way Minute

The Eagle Way isn’t just an expectation at home. It’s 
also an expectation throughout life, including on 
social media & the Internet. That said, here are some 
tips for doing things the Eagle Way during meal time.

● Be Safe-Watch out for sharp knives, glass, or 
hot dishes/stove.

● Be Respectful-During meal time discussion, 
listen to others while they speak.

● Be Responsible-Help to clear the table.



Upcoming Dates

February 5th---5th and 6th Grade Quiz Bowl

February 7th---Holt County Spelling Bee at West Holt @ 1:00 pm

February 12th---Heart Heroes Kickoff

February 12th---Junior Eagle Boosters @ 5:00 pm

February 16th---NO SCHOOL 

February 20th---Kindergarten Registration @ Central Office

February 21st---Preschool Registration @ Central Office

February 26th---NO School Due to Parent-Teacher Conferences

February 29th-March 1st---NO School for Spring Break












